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May 8, 2017 
 
 
 
 
Chairman Asim Z. Haque 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio  43215 
 
Re: PUCO Case No. 16-2315-EL-BNR 
 Glencoe Station Expansion Part II 
 
Dear Chairman Haque, 
 
AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc. (AEP OH Transco) requests the Ohio Power 
Siting Board withdraw PUCO Case No. 16-2315-EL-BNR, Glencoe Station 
Expansion Part II, prior to expiration of the suspension of the accelerated certificate 
application. 
 
Subsequent to the filing of this request, AEP OH Transco will reserve a new 
Construction Notice (for Expedited Treatment) to request the necessary approval 
for the proposed facilities described in the withdrawn Case No. 16-2315-EL-BNR, 
as may be applicable as modified. 
 
Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
/s/ Hector Garcia 
 
Hector Garcia 
Counsel for AEP Ohio Transmission Company 

Hector Garcia 
Senior Counsel – 
Regulatory Services 
(614) 716-3410 (P) 
(614) 716-2014 (F) 
hgarcia1@aep.com 
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